Approved Grafton Cemetery Trustees
Meeting Minutes
August 12, 2021

Meeting called to order by Aime Jacques at 18:00.

Trustees present: Aime Jacques and Cindy Kudlik
Also present: Ed Grinley, Sexton, Mickey and Cindy Tyler

Aime moved to accept the July 22, 2021 minutes; Cindy seconded. Motion passed.

The meeting started with a conversation with Micky Tyler regarding the situation that Bobby Bassett
created regarding gas for Micky’s mowers. Ed, Aime and Cindy explained what was actually said and done
and Micky agreed to continue to maintain the cemeteries for us and not accept any more meddling from the
Road Agent.

Old Business

Signs — Cindy picked up the Huntley and Prescott Hill Cemetery signs. The East Grafton Cemetery sign has
not been moved yet. Ed will try to find out from Jerome Kramer when the Hardy Hill Cemetery sign will be
installed.

New Business

Stone Cleaning — Aime asked if we could order the kneeling pads from Atlas Preservation Cindy
had found. Cindy agreed to order 2 of them, they cost about $12 each.

Green Burials — Cindy didn’t get a response from Erin Darrow regarding marking the green burial
rows at the back of the east side of Pine Grove.

Lot Sales — After some discussion it was decided to leave the lot sales form as is. Aime had been

contacted by a woman wanting to purchase a lot or lots at Pine Grove; she will come to the next

Cemetery Trustees meeting.

Wall at Grafton Center Cemetery — Cindy will email the Enfield District 2 DoT office to request they fix the
stones knocked over by the snowplows.

Sexton Report

There were no lots sold and no burials. Ed asked about thanking volunteers at the end of the
mowing season.



Correspondence - A letter from the Selectmen regarding notifying the Selectmen’s office when
employees are hired or fired, turning in minutes after meetings and changes to the budget process.
Also a letter from the Town Clerk regarding the deadline for her next “newsletter.”

Aime adjourned the meeting at 19:32.

Next meeting scheduled for September 9th at 6 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Kudlik
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